Alissa Sluys

From: Joseph Birch

Sent: Friday, 29 September 2023 11:29 am

To: Alissa Sluys

Subject: Re: FNDC - WWTP - Resource Consent Applications APP.003839.01.03 and APP.002667.01.04 -

Circulation of Proposed Conditions

Tena Koe,
| am responding to the amended application attached
| recommend the following changes to the amended application

Section 12 Kohukohu WWTP Application

The broader Kohukohu community liaison group should have the same role, duties, responsibilities, and
opportunities as the Opononi-Omapere Community Liasion Group. It should also include the local Hapu of
the broader kohukohu/waihou areas first and foremost not nga hapu o hokianga. This means sections 7, 8,
and 9 of the Opononi-Omapere WWTP application should be added to Section 12 of the Kohukohu
application

Community Liasion Group

1. The added purpose of the CLG is to find culturally and environmentally appropriate land-based
treatment and discharge within the three-year time frame

2. That the CLG take control of the Terms of Reference, the times, dates and places of meeting

3. That milestones to arrive at this solution be part of the Terms of Reference

4. That monitoring be extended to include Matauranga Maori forms of monitoring

5. That the monitoring standards are not to be lowered, but raised and frequency

Monitoring
Testing/Monitoring for human e-coli and other substances be improved

Testing sites to be reviewed/monitored by CLG

Hohepa Taipari Paati (Joseph Birch)





